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As we enter Semester Two of the 2020-2021 school year, we are pleased to see that 
the number of students in Remote Learning is decreasing, as many of our students 
return to their traditional Chinook’s Edge schools. Our division has kept parents and 
stakeholders clearly and promptly updated regarding COVID-19 news that may impact their 
school community, which is continuing to increase confidence in the Chinook’s Edge response 
to the pandemic and to mitigating risk in our schools. 
 
In Chinook’s Edge, the goal is to move Remote Learners back into face-to-face learning in 
schools as much as possible. The division’s firm belief is that students are best served if their 
programming is delivered alongside the breadth of course options, teacher specializations, staff 
supports, and fully equipped facilities that a traditional high school provides for optimal learning. 
 
Remote Learning was created to address unique short-term challenges that certain students 
and families may face during this time of COVID-19. Chinook’s Edge is committed to ensuring 
the support and care of Remote Learning students until they are ready to return to in-school 
learning, and our declining number of Remote Learners indicates that many students are ready 
and able to return to school. For those who continue to require the support of Remote Learning, 
Chinook’s Edge is ensuring the learning continues under the umbrella of each student’s 
traditional school so they don’t become segregated as we serve their needs. As always, 
Chinook’s Edge is committed to providing a learning experience that sets all students in our 
division up for success. 


